 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet School on Thursday 19th January 2017
Councillors present;
Cllrs; Hirst, Ellin, Bristow,Hoodless, and Holt.
Public present: None
1690                Apologies for absence.
Cllrs Hart,Partington,Bradwell and Buttery
1691    
Declarations of interest


None declared.

1692
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 17th November 2016.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1693

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area- Cllr Hirst performed the weekly inspection for the last two months and reported a small amount of litter on the field but nothing else of significance.
The book was again handed to Cllr Hirst to perform the next month’s weekly inspection.
Kings Head passage-Cllr Hart previously informed the parish council that the damaged passage and steps have still not been repaired leading from High Street and Low Street running between number 12 High Street and the King’s Head public house. Cllr Hart has now met up with ERYC Housing Dept Gillian Townend who has now agreed on a date of 20th January 2017 to make the necessary repairs.
Christmas tree-Cllr Hirst planted the tree in December 2016 and Cllr Bristow placed the lights on the tree but reported adverse comments about the tree size. It was agreed that more lights would be purchased to fully decorate the village hall exterior to enhance the area over the festive period.
Cemetery contract-The grass cutting and cemetery maintenance contract has come to an end and now requires renewing. A 3 year contract was advertised locally and the clerk brought the quotations received to the meeting. It was resolved that the services of Messrs Brannon/Sykes will be used for the period March 2017 to October 2020. A contract will be drawn up and agreed and signed for by all parties.

Risk assessment –Cllr Ellin has sourced a suitable risk assessment document to be used and adhered to by the cemetery maintenance team. This template has been adapted by the clerk and it was resolved that this will be used in the future and a copy will be given to the contractors to use and adhere to. The clerk has also been authorised to purchase suitable protective safety workwear for the cemetery maintenance team and will buy helmets, goggles, gloves, ear defenders and high visibility waistcoats etc
New mower-The clerk has obtained prices for a new mower with specifications given as a 16” self-propelled mower. The prices are not in excess of £250 so it was agreed that a new mower will be chosen by and bought by the clerk.
1694
 
Planning applications
Mr & Mrs J Trew of 33 Low Street to erect conservatory and 1.8m fence ref 16/03459/PLF.

SPC resolved to approve this application. The clerk will notify ERYC of this decision.

1695

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
Fisk Lane parking concerns- Cllr Hirst reported traffic problems in this narrow road caused by cars parking either side of the road thus creating no or limited  access through the road and /or vehicles having to reverse and choose another route due to no through access at all. It was resolved that the clerk contacts ERYC requesting double yellow lines along parts of the road to create passing places for vehicles wishing to pass through this narrow road thus creating a vehicular through way at all times.
Mole problem-Cllr Bristow reported a mole problem in the cemetery. It was resolved that the clerk obtains quotes to eradicate this problem and chooses the best priced company to do the job.

Traffic Island-Cllr Hoodless reported concerns about speeding traffic following on from and probably created by the removal of the traffic island at the village entrance. It was resolved to monitor this problem and record any complaints received for future discussion.

Field fence-Cllr Hirst reported that the community field perimeter wooden fence could be something that was replaced using wind farm funding along with a further idea of providing Astro turf onto the field also from this funding. It was resolved that the clerk will arrange for a meeting with the school headmistress and Cllr Hirst to discuss this idea further with the possibility of a joint application for funding.
1696

Ward councillor’s report.


Nothing to report as both absent from meeting.

1697                
Financial matters.


The 2017/2018 precept was discussed and set at £10,000. The clerk will notify ERYC.

Cheques approved for payment;
Cq no 101728 S.Belton (Jan wages) 
Cq no 101727 Festive Light Co £97.94
Cq no 101726 YWA £7.11
Cq no 101729 Vision ICT £150.00
Cq no 101730 SLCC £121.00
Cq no 101731 S.Belton £366.00 (grant reclaim)
Cq no 101732 ALCC £10.00
1698 

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Thursday 16th February 2017 at 7.00pm. 
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